Call with SRISHTHI

Date: Sunday, Dec 14, 2008

Time: 10.15-10.50am

Asha Cleveland: Bharadwaj and Vinod

SRISTHI: Swami Om

Minutes by: Bharadwaj

1) Swami Om told us that the Annual Sports meet was conducted last week on Friday and Saturday. 250 Children from the high school and 4 other area primary/upper schools participated. A Local Advocate was the chief guest. The events went off well.

2) The school will be closed for two weeks (Dec 23-Jan 4) for Christmas break

3) Special classed for students in 10th standard has commenced, with classes in Science and Math. The classes are conducted before regular school starts from 7.20am to 8.30am.

4) Due to recent change in state syllabus, the subject on computers has been taken off the 10th standard syllabus. The reason given was not to overburden students. Currently 5 students who are in the 10th grade are continuing with these classes at the school

5) During the last call in June ’08, Swamiji had mentioned that the toilet work had not been completed, inspite of  UNICEF/MLA grant. No progress has been made on this. Currently, the boundary wall is being constructed and the work is expected to complete by March 31, 2009. We suggested that Swamiji should file an RTI application to find out the status of work on the toilets.

6) A call with Swamiji and some of teachers is tentatively scheduled in Jan’09. The main discussion will be around improving the passing rate of students in the 10th standard exams.

